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Youth Advisory Board Minutes
Monday 16th January 2017, 17.30-19.00 pm Open Meeting. 19.00-19.30 p.m. Budget meeting
Venue: Holt Youth Project, Holt  
Agenda

1. Welcome/Apologies/Introductions (SS/NC) 

2. Introductory overview of the NNYAB (AT/All)

3. Andy McGowan, Carers Trust Norfolk; NNYAB anti-bullying project.

4. Agree minutes of last meeting: Matters arising not already included on agenda (NC/SS)
5. Feedback from the meeting with the Pharmaceutical Committee rep (AT/RC/YC’s)

6. Update on Commissioning Plan/ Q3 Report  (AT/All)
7.  A.O.B (All)

8. Budget (S.Shuter/Board members)

1. Welcome/Apologies/Introductions

Attendees: Nula Copper (Chair), Anastasia Twigg, Sonia Shuter, Kevin Howard, Alan Leventhal, Louise Himpson (Young /Commissioner) and Julie Alford.

Apologies:  Sasha Smee, Sharon Matthews, Jo Todd, Alice Johnson and Rebecca Champion.

2. Introductory Overview to the NNYAB

Liz Traynier and her Grand daughter Grace, who contacted the local press regarding their perception of a lack of youth facilities in Holt and the need for young people to have a voice in the decision making locally within the Town Council. Both JA and AT made contact with LT to raise awareness of what was on offer for Y/P at Holt Youth Project and through the NNYAB. JA spent time with Grace updating her on the extensive programme being delivered by Holt Youth Project. JA also contacted the local paper about writing an article that would correct the inaccuracies of the original articles and highlight and promote the opportunities available. AT invited Liz Traynier and Grace to tonight’s meeting and met with Liz and Elaine Oliver from Holt Town Council. AT has agreed to attend and speak to the Town Council at their next meeting in February.

3. Andy McGowan, Carers Trust Norfolk; NNYAB anti-bullying project

The NNYAB ‘anti-bullying’ project started in January. The initial plan is to create a network of anti-bullying champions, raising awareness of issues and offering support. They will be designing the programme from scratch, involving young people and adults as champions to sign post to further support. This will be based on what Y/P identify as the issues and the type of support needed. This may include the option of linking into an anti-bullying accreditation for organisations, a bit like an anti-bullying kite mark. The project will be linking into the NSPCC and raising awareness of ‘Childline’ as a resource for Y/P to use. Andy is passionate about developing the project and involving as many Y/P as possible. He is currently making links with networks. 

SS-asked if the project will be working with the bullies as well as the bullied? AM-the aim is to improve anti-bullying provision and awareness, including the restorative element of working with bullies, helping them to explore their impact on others.

JA- suggested contacting Douglas Bader and other short stay schools due to a greater need for behaviour management. 

KH- asked how they hoped to gain access to schools where the project is most needed? How can we as a board help? AM would like support from the board to get into ‘difficult to engage’ schools. SS suggested engaging with parents to get their views on how local school are dealing with the issue of bullying. AM suggested that the input planned for ½ term across NN’s Libraries could offer an opportunity to engage with parents. 

Targets;

· 30 Y/P involved as champions

· 120 Y/P reached as part of the awareness raising input.

SS noted it was important to look at alternative venues from schools. AM advocated creating a bit of peer pressure across the schools by celebrating the positive work with ‘engaging’ schools. As part of the research the project will look at how open schools are in terms of promoting their Anti-Bullying policies and procedures. AL thought it would be interesting to see if schools and pupils have different perceptions. SS suggested making contact with Active Norfolk re; Sports clubs and attending EH Team meeting. KH suggest contacting Laura Williamson and SS suggested contacting Lynn Friel within the EH team.
4. Matters Arising

AT contacted Badersfield Youth Club Committee to inform them that the NNYAB were happy to accept an application to our Group grants from them and have encouraged them to do so.

5. Feedback from the meeting with the Pharmaceutical Committee rep

AT and LH fed back from an earlier meeting with Tony Dean (The Pharmaceutical Committee represent) and RC from CCG.

LH explained what the Secret Shopper project was about. The Young Commissioners undertook a Secret Shopper activity last Spring visiting a number of Pharmacies chosen due to their proximity to where Y/C’s lived. The main issue that the activity highlighted was the importance of staff in the pharmacies being friendly and approachable as otherwise it can put Y/P off going into them and getting an effective service.

6. Update on Commissioning Plan/Q3 Report

AT gave an overview of the work undertaken since the last meeting. This was predominantly around planning, organising and undertaking the provider interviews for the NNYAB’s specifications regarding supporting Y/P with ‘Domestic Abuse’ and ‘Staying Safe Online’, and formalising the awarding of the commissions through service level agreements with NCT for the ‘Anti-Bullying’ provision,  The Verve Spectrum for our ‘Domestic Abuse’ provision and The Magdalen Group for our ‘Staying Safe-Online- provision.  Members then worked on identifying evidence for the NNYAB’s Q3 report due 20/1/17. 
AT also informed the board that NCC has issued contract extensions for the Youth Community Work support to the YABs which will be from 1st April to 30th September 2017.

7. A.O.B

JA-YMCA Mental Health provision has enhanced the skills of Holt Y/P and staff. The provision has offered specific sessions on a number of MH issues and now 3 Y/P (1 that was on suicide watch, 1 with touretes and 1 with OCD) are going to begin the MH ambassadors training starting in January.

JA – Promoting multi-agency model of working.

 AL - Libraries are putting together an Online Safety Pack for parents that they are currently in the process of trialling.

AT – YMCA have taken the lead in partnership with North Norfolk’s Libraries, in organising a week of ‘wellbeing’ sessions during February’s half-team. NCT have agreed to support this and AT will invite other commissioned organisations to have some input.

JA - Asked about IPads provided to Young Commissioners – what happened to them? AT informed the board that a number were missing/broken when she started the job. As far as AT is aware 3 are with current Y/Cs and 2 need unlocking but there is evidence verbally regarding a Y/P that was given one then left Y/Cs without returning the IPad. NC suggested a formal letter is written.

SS – Big Soc event coming up, award for volunteering to benefit Y/P (could be a Y/P or adult)

SS – Will there be another Commissioning Budget for the 6 months from April to September?

Action – AT to find out if there will be a further 6 months commissioning budget.

8. Budget Meeting

After the committed funding is spent NNYAB still have £42,602.oo to spend. Although £15,000 had been allocated 2 grants it was felt this needed to be reduced and Board Members were in agreement that the most effective and impactful way of spending the underspend would be to add funding to this years commissioned projects. 

Action - AT to discuss this at the finance meeting arranged for next week.
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